
 

 
E– Bulletin for NGOs on the Durban Review Conference  

 

This new series of E-bulletins is issued by the Office of the High Commissioner for 
Human Rights to provide regular updates and guidance for NGOs in the lead up to 
the Durban Review Conference, which is scheduled to be held in Geneva from 20 to 
24 April 2009. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In 2001, the United Nations organized the World Conference against Racism, Racial 
Discrimination, Xenophobia and Related Intolerance in Durban, South Africa. The conference 
was attended by more than 10,000 people from all regions of the world and led to the adoption 
by consensus of the Durban Declaration and Programme of Action, which to date is the most 
important framework in the combat against racism and racial discrimination. In  2006, the 
United Nations General Assembly, in its resolution 61/49, decided to convene in 2009 a 
Review Conference on the Implementation of the Durban Declaration and  Programme of 
Action and requested the Human Rights Council to undertake preparation for the Conference. 
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1. Overview of the second Substantive Session of the PrepCom for the 

Durban Review Conference 
 
1.1 Main developments: 
 
The second Substantive Session of the Preparatory Committee (PrepCom) for the Durban Review 
Conference met in Geneva from 6 to 17 October 2008. It followed a first substantive PrepCom 
session which was held from 21 April to 2 May 2008. 
 
The High Commissioner for Human Rights, Ms. Navanethem Pillay, opened the session by 
underlining the need to embrace a multi-faceted approach to achieve the maximum gain from the 
Durban Declaration and Programme of Action (DDPA). This approach includes a greater 
attention paid to input, information and expertise from civil society on anti-racism. 



 
 
 
To access the High Commissioner’s speech: 
http://www.unhchr.ch/huricane/huricane.nsf/view01/6BC9732D5EB6CB18C12574DA0037070C
?opendocument
 
The session saw the beginning of negotiations on the draft Outcome Document of the Review 
Conference. The PrepCom agreed to work as a Drafting Committee and elected five facilitators to 
guide the exercise for each of the five sections of the draft outcome document. Each section was 
chaired by a representative of one of the regional group:  
 
-  Nigeria (African Group) chaired the negotiations on the first section of the draft outcome 
document (Review of progress and assessment of implementation of the DDPA by all 

http://www.unhchr.ch/huricane/huricane.nsf/view01/6BC9732D5EB6CB18C12574DA0037070C?opendocument
http://www.unhchr.ch/huricane/huricane.nsf/view01/6BC9732D5EB6CB18C12574DA0037070C?opendocument
http://www2.ohchr.org/english/issues/racism/DurbanReview/session2-documentation.htm


1.2 Participation of NGOs in the PrepCom: 
 
It was agreed that NGOs will take the floor after the reading of each section. However, this 
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